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FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. NO. 515-A
COMMITTEE: Civil and Human Rights

	TITLE:  A Local Law to amend the New York city charter and the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to agency diversity plans, salary data, and pay equity analyses.
	Sponsors: By The Speaker (Council Member Adams) and Council Members Tiffany Cabán, Shahana K. Hanif, Shaun Abreu, Gale A. Brewer, Farah N. Louis, Sandra Ung, Jennifer Gutiérrez, Crystal Hudson, Lincoln Restler, Julie Won, Erik D. Bottcher, Carmen N. De La Rosa, Pierina Ana Sanchez, Amanda Farías, Julie Menin, Justin L. Brannan, Alexa Avilés, Rita Joseph

	SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This bill would require that agency annual employment plans include information on compensation and efforts to address pay disparity. It would also require agencies report on their workforce numbers, promotions, terminations, and departures. This legislation requires the Department of Citywide Administrative Services to contract with an entity to conduct a 3 year pay equity analysis on a minimum number of civil service titles. The analysis would examine civil service titles with the largest gender and racial or ethnic demographic difference from the demographic found in New York City. It requires a description of the job evaluation system, where compensation inequity exists between titles, and an estimate of the cost to provide adjustments. This report would be submitted to the Mayor and the Speaker of the Council as well as published and provided to people working for the City in relevant title. The bill would require that the analysis be provided to all bargaining units in the City.

	EFFECTIVE DATE: This law takes effect immediately

	FISCAL YEAR (FY) IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: FY23

	FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

	

	Effective FY23
	Succeeding
FY24
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-) 
	$250,000
	$250,000
	$250,000

	Net
	$250,000
	$250,000
	$250,000




	IMPACT ON REVENUES:  It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.


	IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that the impact on expenditures of this legislation would be approximately $250,000. It is anticipated that the Department of Citywide Administrative Services (DCAS) would incur an annual Other Than Personnel Service (OTPS) cost of $250,000 to comply with the mandates of the legislation. The OTPS cost is derived from contract costs. 

	SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS:  General Funds

	SOURCE OF INFORMATION: New York City Council Finance Division
                                             
				
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:  Tanveer Singh, Legislative Financial Analyst 
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: Jack Storey, Unit Head
                                                 Chima Obichere, Deputy Director
                                                 Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Deputy Director

	LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: The legislation was introduced to the full Council on July 16, 2022, as Intro. 515 and referred to the Committee on Civil and Human Rights (the Committee). The legislation was considered by the Committee at a hearing held on September 22, 2022, and was subsequently amended. The amended version, Proposed Into. No. 515-A will be considered by the Committee on February 2, 2023. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 515-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on February 2, 2023.
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